
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     July 29 – August 5 we joined our mentor and 
mission board director, David Bennett, for an 8-

day Deliberate Discipleship Retreat in 

Trenton, Georgia. This year’s topic was an in-
depth study of the 7 spiritual gifts listed in 
Romans 12, and how to use them in the local 
church for the glory of God. Ben and David co-
taught the 16 attendees (pastors, missionaries, 
and lay-people) from 7 states. 
     August 15-18 our mission board hosted a 

retreat for its missionaries to the Deaf and 

those with special needs in the US and abroad. 
We were encouraged and challenged through the 
sessions and fellowship with others who also 
work in this unique field of service. 
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We spent 4 weeks of July in 8 Texas churches  
who were gracious to invite us to present our plans to  

establish a Deaf church in Romania. Several of the churches we visited have supported  
the Muldoons, Sr. in Papua New Guinea for several years and were enthusiastic about  
supporting 2 generations of missionaries! This was Serenity’s first road trip and she  
adjusted well to the various hotels and church nurseries. August took us throughout  
Virginia, including a visit to a church near the famous Chincoteague Island. We enjoy 
meeting fellow-believers and prayer warriors across the US, as well as seeing many  
places of interest along the way. Please continue to pray for our safety on the roads 
and our personal walk with God in the constant and dynamic adventure of deputation. 

A year in review… 
     This month marks one year of presenting our 
ministry in churches across the United States. 
Over the last 12 months we have: 
- Visited/presented in over 60 churches       
  which included 2 virtual meetings! 
- Presented in 14 states from Florida  
   to Alaska! 
- Reached 70% promised of our needed  
  monthly church support! 
- Had our first baby! 
- Celebrated Ben’s ordination! 
   We are looking forward to presenting our 
ministry in several churches in Maryland,  
Virginia, New York, Ohio, and Michigan  
this Fall. Thank you so much for praying for 
wisdom with scheduling and presenting our 
ministry.  
 Did you know? 

The Romanian language  

is Latin-based and is 1,700 

 years old. 

First smile caught on 
camera in a Texas hotel!  

Ben (far right) giving a morning devotional in English 
and Sign Language at the SWM Retreat. 


